REPEATER UPGRADES

Over the last few weeks the repeaters at both Weld Cone (Ward) and Mt Freeth (Picton) have
had some work done to improve the reliability through the coming winter months.

Batteries were recently obtained to replace
those that were showing signs of much f
reduced capacity. This was as a result of f
being fully discharged last winter and not '
enough solar capacity to re-charge them in
a reasonable time. The Ward batteries
were very old so at the end of their useful
life as well.

The Picton battery capacity has been
increased from 180 a/h to about 680 a/h.
With the drop in price of solar panels, the
club approved purchasing six 90 Watt
panels to allow installation of three ateach ,
of the two sites. Picton already had an SadfEe i

Outback solar regulator so one was lan C & Ken H haul the battery at Weld Cone
purchased for Ward as well. These regulators can handle a high
voltage input (up to 150 volts) and using high efficiency switching
regulators convert this to the required output. These regulators
also generate very low levels of radio interference which is not the
- |case for others we have tried!

. |Ateam of club members went to Picton recently to install the new
§panels. Harry (ZL4HES) had prefabricated a suitable strengthened
mounting frame upgrade for the roof of the building to take the
three new 90 Watt panels. The panels were installed on the new
frame and wired in series to give a high voltage and low current
feed to the regulator so reducing cable losses.

The open circuit voltage of the panels was measured at about 64
volts and short circuit current at 5.3 Amps. The regulator was then
connected and it was good to see the charge current to the
batteries peaking at close to 16 Amps.

The regulator does a series of tests to check the point at which the
solar panels can deliver the maximum power to the batteries and
it was interesting to see this happen. No noise was heard on the

| Censored Stuart works at
Weld Cone, lan looks on  ropeater transmissions so we all went home happy!

The next project is to upgrade the solar
panels at Ward to ensure the newp
batteries there survive the winter. The |-
capacity of the batteries at Ward is 600 jus .
a/h. With a similar setup there as we ¢
have at Picton, we should have no
power problems. You can expect to
hear the voltage being checked on all
sites to confim all is well.

along with the new batteries there. The
voltage was maintained at a safe level
through long periods with very little sun. §

Harry, lan Ken H, Rob, Grant& Ken H’s brotherm- )
law (sorryl don’'t know his name)

- Grant, ZL2BK















